

Engineering Society Council Minutes

Thursday, October 23rd, 2014

Beamish-Munro Hall (ILC) 313

Speaker: Nick Hetherington

Secretary: Oleg Baranov

Meeting Begins: 6:01

I. Adoption of the Agenda

Motion 1:

Whereas: I, Matt Slavin gets too lived out my lifelong dream tonight!

& whereas: It will be like driving the truck I always wanted to!

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the agenda of the Council meeting of Thursday, October 24th, 2014 as seen on the EngSoc website.

Moved by: Eleanor" CANDY!!" McAuley

Seconded by: Matt" Don't rain on my parade!" Slavin

Motion 2:

Opening (Eleanor McAuley): Hey guys, we have five city Councillor Candidates here to present. They will present next. We will moved attendance to after the presentations.

Matt Slavin: Is there anything else to add? No,

Closing (Eleanor McAuley): None.

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the agenda of the Council meeting of Thursday, October 23rd, 2014 as seen on the EngSoc website.

Motion Passes: 6:05 (32 for, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions)

II. Presentations – City Councillor Candidates

Matt Slavin: We would like to welcome each the five city councillor candidates. The district boundaries have been drawn behind me. Elections are on Monday, October 27, 2014. Polls are open from 10Am to 8PM. Each candidate will have 3 minute opening. We will then entertain two questions from council.

Ed Smith- Williamsville- I was on city council from 2003-2010. When I was on council during the homecoming, flipping of the car incident, I was supporting the students and the administration. I

have been a long-time supporter of the university. I am a queen's commerce grad. Even though I haven't been on council for a number of years I have been very involved. I was contacted during the incident with the mayor tweeting insults at the university. I am supportive of both the AMS and the graduate society's issues. Interested in garbage and recycling pick-ups, and the exemption of noise complaints during frosh.

Peter Stroud-Sydenham- There's a bus shelter outside Stauffer, there's a big sign on it displaying, "students don't vote". This rumour was used over the past wanted to give the student few years to bash students. This really bothered me. When they re-drew the districts, only two councillors, this would be losing your vote. You are voting for your future alma maters neighbourhood. You will get to see what your vote meant in 30-40 years when you come back.

TK Pritchard-Sydenham- I just graduated from queens this past year. Last year I was the vice president of affairs for the AMS. I worked significantly on making sure students don't lose their votes. I think in a student oriented district it is important to. Student housing, garbage bag rule, snow and ice removal. Student jobs within the city, tax-breaks for students during and after school.

Adam Koven- Sydenham- I did attend Queens commerce. I was chief boss 91'. My family had always given back and volunteered in Kingston. I have worked with the dean of the school of medicine. I took a booth at the sidewalk sale and got to talk to a number of students about staying in Kingston. We are one of the few municipalities not looking at retaining students. We need to look at the roles to fill within the community with queens graduates. We don't want to see you grow your business somewhere else. I've met with your director, I pledged to meet with them monthly, and I would like to meet the community.

Lindsey Foster- Kingstown- I have been trying to push more of a voter turnout. I decided that it was time for people to have an incentive to vote, and that's why I decided to run. There are so many issues that relate not only to students; garbage pickup, recycling, etc. I have been in Kingston for 21 years. I would like to live in a city that encourages all of its post graduate students to consider living here. It is a wonderful city and I would like to encourage more people to stay here.

Jamil Parani - After your term in office, if you could have one thing remembered the rest of eternity what would it be and why?

Lindsey Foster- with this city, I would like to be known on council as someone who brings people together, and stop the perception that all everyone does is fight.

Adam Koven -I would like to see the annual concert to be sponsored by the city, as a welcome to new Queens's students. I would like to welcome students on a municipal scale

TK Pritchard- I would like to end the student/permanent resident divide in our district. There are still a lot of issues in our area that don't take students into account. I think I can be the person that brings everyone together.

Ed Smith -I would like to be remembered for creating 10000 jobs for students in Kingston to grow the economy, to encourage students to stay in Kingston.

Peter Stroud -I would like to bring student and residents together. I would like to work together with the students to have them join the Kingston community.

Andrew Crawford- There is some tension between the community and the student body. Beyond what's being done currently, what do you think could be done? How can we fix this?

TK Pritchard: I think we need to make the students feel like they're students. The one garbage bag policy etc. The noise by-law. The students need to be involved in these types of discussions. We need to do a better job highlighting the good things students do.

Ed Smith: We can try to bring the two communities together with events and such. There are many residents with positive things to say about the students. Most of the community appreciate the students of Queen's. There are some friction points between neighbours on both sides. The important thing is to recognize that there is a lot of respect between both groups.

Lindsay Foster: The community has to be reminded that that although there have been some events student are part of the community. Some students do not reflect the larger group.

Peter Stroud: I am uncomfortable with the separation between students and residents. You can show that you are residents, just like anyone else. You can call your representatives to voice your opinions. Bag-Tagging in place of the one garbage policy. More fair for students, and partially because of students.

Adam Koven: Communication really helped the understanding between Queen's students and residents. People are now talking, so that students can enjoy themselves while listening to residents. Also, volunteering in the community makes a huge difference. It helps to increase communication.

III. Adoption of the Minutes

Motion 2:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the minutes of the Council meeting of Thursday, October 23rd, 2014 as seen on the EngSoc website.

Moved by: Oleg Baranov

Seconded by: Eleanor McAuley

Opening (Oleg): If you have something that you would like added to the minutes, please email it to me right now, or preferably save it for next council. My email is 1ob1@queensu.ca.

Motion Passes: 6:51 (32 for, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions)

IV. Speaker's Business

Matt Slavin: I'm here tonight only, and that's it. So enjoy it. Thank you all for coming tonight, and entertaining our city council candidates. I really would like to reiterate that you should all vote. I'd also like to remind everyone that they should follow the usual procedures, and please don't interrupt each other. To entertain council tonight, I am going to be reading random items from

council policy, which will hopefully help us create a more educated council, and run faster nights. Now I'd now like to take attendance, so everyone use those clickers!

I. Break – 6:54

Break Ends: 6:59

II. New Business: Motions 3-7

Motion 3:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the second reading of the changes to Bylaw 2 (Rules of Order for Council Meetings) as seen in Appendix RATIFY.

Moved by: Eleanor McAuley

Seconded by: Michael McLaren

Opening (Eleanor McAuley): This is what we talked about last time. This is the bylaw that encourages people to ask more meaningful questions during ratification, and making sure that the time is being used productively.

Matt Slavin: Any more debate on this motion?

Motion Passes: 7:00 (28 for, 0 opposed, 1 abstentions)

Motion 4:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the first reading of the changes to Bylaw 2 (Rules of Order for Council Meetings) as seen in Appendix CLICKERS AGAIN.

Moved by: Eleanor McAuley

Seconded by: Michael McLaren

Opening (Eleanor McAuley): So as you saw today, we need something in place for when technology fails us. Oleg's laptop crashing this evening is a perfect example of that. In case the clickers break, we might need to go back to counting votes. This is to officially iterate that this is what we are going to be using if the clickers break.

Michael McLaren: As policy stands, if the clicker's break we will be forced to count all votes at council by roll call.

Matt Slavin: Any debate on the motion?

Motion Passes: 7:03 (27 for, 0 opposed, 1 abstentions)

Motion 5:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve changes to the policy changes to Beta (Society Leadership) as seen in Appendix DIRECTORS.

Moved by: Eleanor McAuley

Seconded by: Michael McLaren

Opening (Eleanor McAuley): When I was reading through director reports, half of them said that they need transition documents, and half didn't. We just want to now make sure that they all say that transition documents need to be submitted. Overall, this is just a change in wording.

Matt Slavin: Seems to make perfect sense. Any debate on the motion?

Motion Passes: 7:06 (30 for, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions)

Motion 6:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Council approve the changes to Policy Manual Gamma C, Joint Hiring Policy as seen in Appendix COOPERATION.

Moved by: Alex Savides

Seconded by: Alex Wood

Opening (Alex Savides): The joint hiring policy governs how the engineering society hires with the commerce society. As you all know, their practices are very different compared to us. We've had a lot of different ideas about how to correct this, including online forms, and in-person meetings. To go over this I have worked on this over the summer, to come to a compromise. What we changed is essentially enforced the online application system on all positions, to make sure it all the same across the board. This has been looked over by ERB over the summer. If you have any questions please let me know.

Frank Hung: When does joint hiring begin? I only asked because I what to know how long we have to make any further changes.

Alex Savides: We have gone over this with the commerce society already. CEEC hiring happens at the end of the winter term, which is when we first ran into these problems. So if there will be any changes that need to be made, we will have time until March.

Alex Ray: Thank you to Alex for sending me this so early. The policy is written quite broadly, in order to accommodate the two societies. ERB likes this.

Alex Wood: Just to confirm, the hiring changes I look to bring forward do not include joint hiring.

Andrew Crawford: What is the reason for this coming under commerce?

Alex Savides: Currently the policy has a lot of stipulations, because the commerce society is a lot less flexible in their hiring policy. Their hiring policy is also very concrete. For this reason, we specifically will be putting applications on both the engineering and commerce systems, so students can apply in the way to which they are accustomed to.

Andrew Crawford: Why can the interview only be booked through the commerce portal?

Alex Savides: The commerce portal is actually really good. They have a lot of support from the faculty. That is the reason for that.

Matt: Any more debate on this motion?

Motion Passes: 7:10 (30 for, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions)

Motion 7:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT

Stephen Martin, Krysta Peralto, and Jerry Haron be elected to the Committee on Inclusivity.

Moved by: Alex Savides

Seconded by: Alex Wood

Opening (Alex Savides): The committee on inclusivity is a standing committee on inclusivity on council. IN the past it has focused a lot on the lounge, but I hope that this year they will broaden their scope. Currently we are looking for more members from Council. Specifically three. Do we have any nominations?

Frank Hung: What happens if someone is on this and then become an executive member?

Alex Savides: Good question. We are looking for members that are not CURRENT members of the executive. Because we cannot predict the future, if they do become members of the executive, they will be allowed to stay on the committee.

Matthew Lawson: I would like to nominate Stephen Martin.

Stephen Martin: I accept.

Alex Wood: I would like to nominate Andrew Crawford.

Andrew Crawford: I accept.

Peter Davidson: I would like to nominate Krysta Peralto.

Krista Peralto: I accept.

Andrew Crawford: Do current members of the director teams count as members of council?

Matt Slavin: Yes

Alex Wood: I would like to nominate Jay Young.

Jay Young: I respectfully decline Mr. Wood.

Curtis Lindsay: I would like to nominate Jerry Haron.

Jerry Haron: I accept.

Michelle McKay: I would like to nominate Avery Cole.

Avery Cole: I accept.

Morgan Roff: I would like to nominate Eric McElroy.

Eric McElroy: I accept.

Emily Townsend: Would anyone like to be nominated?

Matt Slavin: Anybody? Nominations are closed!

Michelle McKay: Would we be able to elect more than 3 people?

Alex Wood: That would require us to close this motion, and then open a new motion to amend this policy. At this point it is almost too late.

Matt Slavin: For that reason, I would like to stay with voting in only three people.

Curtis Lindsay: Is the purpose of the committee to encourage people to apply for EngSoc, or is there anything else?

Alex Savides: The purpose is to look at areas that could be more inclusive, anything from hiring to the EngSoc lounge.

Jamil Parini: What is the time commitment of this will be?

Alex Savides: I expect the commitment will be weekly meetings. This will ramp up closer to the report, this is submitted at the end of the year.

Alex Wood: I'd like to thank for having such competition to be on this committee. I look forward to working with all of you.

Motion Passes: 7:40 (28 for, 0 opposed, 2 abstentions)

III. Executive Reports

i) President

Carolyn Fisher: Moving forward, we have a Sci' Formal committee. This is so exciting! They have already started working, because Sci' Formal is in full swing now. You can find all of the hired individuals on the EngSoc website. There will be more manager positions that will be hired very soon. If you have any homecoming feedback, send it my way. I had a great time at the reunion festival. And Happy Halloween!

ii) VP (Student Affairs)

Alex Savides: So, what can I talk about? I did operations stuff this week. Helped some services out with their presentations for the Board of Directors. The finances run themselves. The services had a great homecoming weekend. Bodley is not here, but he essentially said the same thing I just did. So all is good! And I got my costume from Dollarama. In case anyone is interested...

iii) VP (Operations)

Peter Davidson: The big things that has happened in my portfolio, is that we sent out our first New All Eng Email. A massive shoutout to Eric McElroy, who worked incredibly hard on this all through FROSH week. Also, if you guys have any ideas on how to use this new tool, please talk to myself. I'm excited to hear about this. Again, thank you Eric! In addition, I had a meeting with my FYPCO. We got started on working to make the Engenda even better for next year. The applications for the committee on inclusivity will be up soon, so if you know anyone who is interested please let them know. We are looking forward to getting some more eager members.

IV. Director Reports

i) Academics

Sam Anderson: I'm looking to put together an n academic caucus within engineering. I haven't set out invitations yet, but if you are interested in this, please talk to me.

ii) Communications

Stephen Penstone: For anyone interested in LinkedIn photos, we are going to have a time scheduled next week with the communications team. Also, if anyone is interested in having logos redone, please send them to me. Finally, we have had great responses through Throwback Thursday. Alumni have even been requesting photos.

iii) Conferences

Michelle McKay: Everything has been rolling with internal conferences. I also found a conference that I want to send people to. It's called MeshMarketing, which focuses on the use of social media. I've also met with my FIPCO, and he will be meeting with Eric tomorrow.

iv) Events

Mike Wetton: Movember merch finally came in. Unfortunately Buddy Boat Cruise will not be happening tomorrow. We are looking at rescheduling that in the new future. Finally, Fungineering is being hired now.

v) Finance

Erin Murphy: The money world has had a lot of generic operations. If you would like to use the cash box please let me know a bit in advance, not on the day that you need it. Also for council candy, please don't put pennies in. Other than that, I am working on policy to figure out what to do with the Engineering Society's air miles. If you have any ideas, please let me know.

vi) First Year

Ryan Cattryse: HOCO was a great time. FROSH week is being hired. FYC is also rolling along. That's about it.

vii) Human Resources

Alex Wood: We are now scheduling staff chats. We are also going to be scheduling manager reviews soon too. We are also going to be meeting with ERB soon to go over the director reviews. Additionally, I will be putting together a list of policy changes to present to council, so that will be fun.

viii) Information Technology

Eric McElroy: As Alex Savides pointed out, our new emails are now out. We are still working out some of the kinks, so that should only be getting better. Also, I've been working on the website quite a bit, and it's pretty much changing every day. Also, web training sessions. If you have a website with EngSoc, you should all come out. It will be useful for anyone interested in web design.

ix) Internal Affairs

Eleanor McAuley: The internal affairs world is doing very good. Our two FYPCOS are all very helpful. Also, we've looked at some larger projects. We are also looking to create two areas to display awards in the lounge. If you have any ideas about designs, please talk to me. Additionally, we have booked the space for our banquet, so that's happening. Also if you find something in policy that is outdated, or you don't like, please let me know. We will make sure to put some changes into place.

x) Design

Alex Shieck: I've finally done a final sit-down about all the safety regulations for the several teams. Other than that it has been mostly operational things for me.

xi) Professional Development

Kristy Tu: So this weekend was homecoming. It went pretty well. Met some cool alumni, so that was nice. If you have anything that could be improved for the future, please let me know. Now that midterms are in full swing, there are fewer workshops. However there will be one more on

interview, and there will be cookies there. There will also be one on EngSoc interview because FC and Sci' Formal is hiring soon. The AutoCAD workshop is still open, so if you want to register please do so ASAP. I've also met with all three of my FYPCOs. They're all great. Finally, if you want your LinkedIn photo taken, that will be happening next week.

V. Question Period

Alex Wood: For the new emails, could we put ads into the All Eng's, and for example pay for Council food for the entire year?

Alex Savides: That is a very philosophical question. That is technologically doable, but we will need to have conversations about that with the directors and executives.

Eric McElroy: There is a law that forbids us to send out ads.

Matthew Lawson: There was \$1000 found in the budget. Are there any plans for that?

Erin Murphy: Yes, we are discussing ways to reallocate money. We will be working as an executive to determine the appropriate stream for this. Historically, we've had a \$1000 buffer, so that's what we might be doing this year again.

Alex Cavalier: Will the LinkedIn photos be free?

Stephen Penstone: Yes, they will be free.

VI. Faculty Board Report

Stephanie Reed: We had a faculty meeting this Wednesday. The dean was there. We've had a few issues with drinking bars coming back, so they are a bit concerned about that. They are looking into potentially cutting funding for clubs that have these bars on their jackets. Finally, there is a committee being put together to look into creating a 13 week semester for future years.

VII. Engineering Review Board Report

Alex Ray: We now have a committee! It also means that there will be another hiring time later on, so please apply. We are still looking for more members. And yes, we did have a member from the Dean's office and the rector there. That's all.

VIII. Alma Mater Society Report

Jerry Haron: It was another rumble in the jungle with the AMS. The Reunion Street festival was a great success. At the next AMS there will be a committee on the Student District planning. So come out if you are interested. Additionally, they are looking to scrap secret ballots. In the future they will have to go into a closed council. Finally, there was a discussion about using faculty funds to donate

to charities. And that's it.

IX. Senate Report

Emily Townshend: Senate hasn't met since last council, and thus hasn't done anything.

X. Board of Directors Report

Morgan Roff: We are looking to embark on a brainstorming session this weekend, and then we have a planned meeting on Monday.

XI. Club Reports

i. Civil

Stephanie Carswell: We had our faculty evaluations for all of our courses. Also, we've been planning our civil trip, and our Sci' Formal wine and cheese. We'll also be ordering merch soon.

ii. Electrical and Computer

Jacqueline Craig: There's been a bunch of things that have happened. We have got a new website up, with a few events and announcements. Merch is due tomorrow, so please fill those out ASAP if you want anything. We're planning wine and cheese too.

iii. Chemical

Chris Angelatos: Mostly we're planning social events now. We're also getting a few craft brewers to come into Clark and talk about the industry, so that's exciting.

iv. Geological

Frank Hung: We didn't have a meeting last week because of field trip. Also, we have not received our funding from EngSoc yet. We have booked our venue for wine and cheese for Sci' Formal. Finally, we are also planning our Christmas party, because we are all excited for the holidays.

XII. Year Reports

i. Sci' 15

Andrew Crawford: I literally know nothing.

ii. Sci' 16

Stephen Martin: We had a Sci' 16 takeover at Clark. It went remarkably well, so that was fun. A bit surprising considering there are a lot of midterm's right now. We are also going to have more selling times for pints and flasks, so keep an eye out for that.

iii. Sci' 17

Curtis Lindsey: For now we are going to have a Sci' 17 night at Clark soon. We are also selling our flasks, so make sure to order one.

iv. Sci' 18

Callen Hageman: We got really purple at our first homecoming, so that was fun. Finished our midterms and handed in our first MEA. We're also thinking of ordering some shirts with Newstead and Christmas trees.

XIII. Statements and Questions by Members

Alex Wood: They are down to their last 15 Evolution shirts!

Alex Shieck: Is the issue of expensive mandatory textbooks being addressed by anyone?

Sam Anderson: That is something I am looking into. The professors try their best to reuse textbooks from year to year. And that is why there is a textbook library from year to year.

Matt Slavin: As for the external communications committee, we had our first meeting last week. We have a good amount of people that are passionate about this, so if you have any issues that you would like for us to go over, so please fire me an email. We are also looking to adding more first year to this committee.

Andrew Crawford: I just want to remind everyone that Commerce is on Probation of their FORSH week, so please be respectful of that. So please be respectful of that. It would be devastating for incoming students to not have a FROSH week, so let's be supportive of them.

Jacqueline Craig: I was wondering if fees from courses for past years will be reimbursed.

Sam Anderson: From what I understand I don't think they will be. There is a special policy with regards to access codes, and that is something that each university has to deal with individually.

Alex Shieck: I just want to say that because Homecoming is coming, the ILC will be on lockdown. We will be organizing a big demonstration for the design teams and the alumni. Also, have we decided who Bodley's friend is?

Ryan Cattryse: I believe I am partially Bodley's friend.

Stephen Penstone: Also, how come no one else applied for Mike Bodley's friend? I'm disappointed.

Motion to Close: 9:37

Moved by: Peter Davidson

Seconded by: Carolyn Fisher

Motion Passes: Time (28 for, 4 opposed, 0 abstentions)

The Clicker Poles are on the attached page. Sorry I couldn't get it to look pretty!

Position	Name	October 23th	Motion One	Motion Two	Motion Three	Motion Four	Motion Five	Motion Six	Motion Seven	Motion to end Council
President	Carolyn Fisher	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
VPSA	Alex Savides	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
VPOps	Peter Davidson	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Director of Events	Mike Wetton	Midterm								
Director of Finance	Erin Murphy	Present								
Director of HR	Alex Wood	Present								
Director of IT	Eric McElroy	Present								
Director of IA	Eleanor McAuley	Present								
Director of Comm	Stephen Penstone	Present								
Director of Design	Alex Shieck	Present								
Director of Acedemics	Sam Anderson	Midterm								
Director of First Year	Ryan Cattryse	Present								
Director of Services	Mike Bodley	Midterm								
Director of Conferences	Michelle McKay	Present								
Director of PD	Kristy Tu	Present								
Junior Senator	Alexander Cavaliere	Proxied to Michelle McKay	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Senior Senator	Emily Townshend	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	No	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 Pres	Callen Hageman	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 VP	Avery Cole	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 AMS	Chloe Harkness	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote	No Vote	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 FUBAR	Loralyn Blondin	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 Section Rep	Tyler Snook	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 Section Rep	Jamil Pirani	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 Section Rep	Kyrsta Peralto	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 18 J-Section Rep	N/A	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 17 Pres	Curtis Lindsey	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 17 VP	Nichola Trinh	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 17 AMS	Jerry Haron	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 17 FUBAR	James Gibbard-McCall	Proxy to Sam Grant	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 16 Pres	Stephen Martin	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote	Yes
Sci 16 VP	Julie Tseng	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 16 AMS	Peter Liberty	Proxy to Shelby Yee	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 16 FUBAR	Matthew Lawson	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 15 Pres	Matt Slavin	Proxy to	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Abstain	Yes
Sci 15 VP	Andrew Crawford	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 15 AMS	Dylan Braam	Midterm proxy to Evan Hungate	Yes	Yes	No Vote	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Sci 15 FUBAR	Stephanie Reed	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
ECE Rep	Liam Gordan	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Chem Rep	John Chernoff	Present	Yes	Yes	No Vote	No Vote	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote
Eng Chem Rep	Chris Angelatos	Present	Yes	Yes	Yes	No Vote	No Vote	Yes	Yes	Yes

